SOUTHERN AFRICAN VEHICLE RENTING AND LEASING ASSOCIATION
CAR RENTAL SECTION

MINUTES OF THE QUARTERLY MEETING

OF MEMBERS OF THE CAR RENTAL SECTION OF

THE SOUTHERN AFRICAN VEHICLE RENTING AND LEASING ASSOCIATION

HELD AT THE JOHANNESBURG COUNTRY CLUB, NAPIER ROAD, AUCKLAND PARK

ON FRIDAY, 28 OCTOBER 2005 AT 10H00
PRESENT
:
Mr G Smith

      Avis Rent a Car (Chairman)

Mr W Duvenage
General Manager


Mr L Smith
Avis Rent a Car

Ms K Whittal
BMW SA


Mr M Lydall
Imperial Car Rental (Pty) Ltd


Ms D Jones
Imperial Car Rental (Pty) Ltd


Ms K Nel
Kia Motors South Africa


Mr L Hillary
Nissan South Africa (Pty) Ltd


Mr D Robilliard
Nissan South Africa (Pty) Ltd


Mr A Penderis
Pender Car Rental CC


Ms J Edwards
Renault South Africa


Ms S Tryon
Sizwe Car Rental


Ms E Tryon
Sizwe Car Rental


Mr M Corcoran
Tempest Car Hire


Mr T Shawe
Top Notch Car Rental CC

Ms C Rheeder
Toyota South Africa


Mr P Pauwen
U Drive Car & Van Rentals (Pty) Ltd


Mr E Enslin
Volkswagen South Africa (Pty) Ltd


Mr P Smallman
Volkswagen South Africa (Pty) Ltd


Ms C von Metzinger
Hertz

APOLOGIES
:
Mr S Herson
  
      U Drive Car and Van Rental (Pty) Ltd

Ms R Tolken
Nissan South Africa

Mr A Coward
Budget Rent a Car


Ms C Terbruggen
National Alamo Car Rental

Mr D Maltby
GMSA


Mr T Jones
GMSA


Mr J Wright
GMSA


Ms M Hopgood
GMSA

BY INVITATION :
Ms S Fletcher 
 
       Alchemy Financial Management (Pty) Limited
The Chairman welcomed all members present to the meeting. He then declared the proceedings in session.

	
	Action

	1.
NOTICE OF THE MEETING


The notice convening the meeting was taken as read.
	

	2.
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

The minutes of the previous quarterly meeting of the members of the Car Rental Section, held on 26 July 2005 (copies of which having been previously circulated) were accepted and signed by the Chairman as a true reflection of the proceedings.


	

	3. MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES
3.1 Audit Certificates
Certificates had been received from most members. There was still one outstanding and Wayne Duvenage undertook to follow up with relevant member.


3.2 Bulk Users Meeting
This initiative had been shelved for this year due to restructuring within the Department of Transport. Meetings would hopefully start up again early next year.


3.3 Credit Cards
There was a meeting with VISA and representatives from the Debt Collections Management Teams at which most members were present. The meeting was very beneficial to all those present. This will be reviewed twice a year and members will be advised of any further developments.

3.4 Park and Wash
Wayne Duvenage reported that members needed to address this issue in their individual capacity with ACSA and the parties concerned.

3.5 Membership
Wayne Duvenage reported that membership had grown and that an additional three companies had joined during the year, namely: EXO Car Hire, Pender Car Rental and Top Notch Car Rental.

	

	4. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Gary Smith addressed the meeting and read out the Chairman’s Report, a copy of which would be available on the web site. As no matters arose from the report, Gary Smith requested that this report be adopted and this was ratified by the meeting.

	For Info

	5.
ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS


Wayne Duvenage reminded members that they were entitled to one vote and that the process of election would be carried out in so far as that nominations received for Chairman would be read out and once it was confirmed that the nominees were prepared to stand, that members would be called upon to cast their vote for the position of Chairman. Once the results had been obtained, and the position of Chairman announced, the process would be repeated to determine the election of the Vice-Chairman.


Nominations for Chairman were noted and Martin Lydall from Imperial Car Rental was elected by a very close vote. 

Nominations for Vice-Chairman were noted and Lance Smith from Avis Car Rental was elected. 

Wayne Duvenage thanked Gary Smith for the role he had played as Chairman for the past year and also thanked Paul Pauwen for the role that he had played as Vice President of the Association.

	

	
	Action

	6.
PROJECT UPDATES / PRIORITIES FOR 2005-2006
6.1
Statistics
Statistics for August showed the following : 
· Rental Days

13% increase

· Fleet Sizes

12% increase

· Fleet Utilization
1% increase

· Revenue per day
12% decrease

There have been a few requests for Inbound Statistics but Wayne Duvenage reiterated that unless all members adhered to this, the statistics would not be consistent.
 
	For Info

ALL

	6.2 Licensing and Registration
This is an ongoing project and will be driven by the RTMC. Wayne Duvenage stated the importance of SAVRALA having a presence at the relevant meetings as legislation gets written without a proper understanding of how the Car Rental business operates.

	

	6.3 Risk Management
BAC: this relationship was ongoing as it was felt that an association with Business Against Crime was of huge benefit to SAVRALA members.


Infoshare: this initiative was ongoing and meetings would continue to be held monthly.


Credit Cards and Merchant Agreements: Attie Penderis from Pender Car Rental requested a copy of the overview documents and Wayne Duvenage undertook to furnish him with a copy. Wayne Duvenage stated that it had been agreed that we could charge up-front for rental days, but the renter needed to be made aware of this before the charge was put through.
	For Info

For Info

WD

For Info



	7. GENERAL
7.1 Market Share Info



There was once again a request for all members to submit their stats. There would never be a true reflection unless every member participated.
	ALL

	
	Action

	7.2 Ombudsman
There was a question as to whether there would be merit in having a type of ombudsman … from a PR / Customer Service point of view. Wayne Duvenage did not feel the volumes of complaints (less than three per annum from own members and 15 pa from total industry) justified having an ombudsman.


	For Info



	7.3 Dates for forthcoming quarterly meetings
Everybody would be advised in due course of the dates for the forthcoming quarterly meetings. Wayne mentioned that the venue would probably change to the Country Club Johannesburg in Woodmead. Members would be given advance notice of this.
	ALL


There being no further business to discuss, the meeting terminated with a vote of thanks to the Chair.

DATE : ___________________________

CHAIRMAN : _______________________

PLACE : __________________________
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